
To:	San	Mateo	County	Planning	Commission	

From:	William	Laven	

Re:	Permit	application	for	Jered	Lawson	and	Nancy	Vail	residence	at	Pie	Ranch	

	

I	am	writing	in	full	support	of	Jered	&	Nancy's	application	and	plan	to	build	a	single-family	home	
on	the	Pie	Ranch	property	for	use	as	their	family	residence.	

They	founded	Pie	Ranch	and	have	taken	it	from	a	small	farm	to	a	large	operation	with	many	
employees,	a	thriving	business	and	educational	program	and	a	vital	piece	of	the	San	Mateo	Coast.	
For	many,	it	is	a	destination	point	that	brings	them	to	see,	enjoy,	appreciate	and	value	the	rural	
community	of	Coastal	San	Mateo.		

To	run	their	farm	and	programs	effectively,	as	any	County	farmer	and	rancher	will	tell	the	
Commission,	residence	on	the	land	is	critical.	Good	stewardship	of	land	requires	constant	
presence	and	so	a	home	on	their	land	is	critical	for	both	Jered	and	Nancy	and	their	family	and	for	
the	entire	Coast	as	it	will	guarantee	that	they	will	be	able	to	protect	Pie	Ranch	in	ways	that	will	
benefit	the	entire	community,	ways	in	which	they	could	not	if	denied	a	permit	and	forced	to	live	
elsewhere.	

The	San	Mateo	coastal,	rural	community	needs	affordable,	permanent	housing.	While	there	are	
many	people	who	believe	in	minimizing	any	coastal	development,	I	would	hope	that	those	same	
people	would	find	tremendous	value	in	recognizing	and	honoring	the	agricultural	history	of	the	
coast	and	would	also	hope	that	they	would	see	that	providing	farmers	a	way	to	live	on	their	land	
will	guarantee	good	land	stewardship	and	benefit	the	entire	community	and	Coast.	

My	wife	and	I	own	Potrero	Nuevo	Farm	in	Half	Moon	Bay	and	live	on	the	property	so	know	first-
hand	how	important	that	is.	In	our	7	years	here	and	through	our	association	with	all	of	the	County	
organic	farmers,	we	have	learned	that	affordable,	on-site	housing	for	farmers	is	the	most	
important	issue	we	face	in	terms	of	our	survival	here.	Without	on-site	affordable	homes,	vibrant	
young	farmers	may	be	forced	to	leave	the	area	and	that	seems,	to	me,	not	only	an	insult	to	the	
history	of	farming	in	San	Mateo	County,	but	a	blow	to	the	future	of	farming	here	as	well.	

To	protect	the	Coast,	the	Commission	must	let	Coastal	farmers	live	on	their	land.	To	insure	a	
healthy	future	for	farming	on	the	Coast,	the	Commission	must	grant	permits	for	on-site	farm	
housing.	Please	grant	Jered	and	Nancy	their	permit.	

	

Sincerely,	

	

William	Laven	

1045	Tunitas	Creek	Road,	Half	Moon	Bay	






